Plymouth Growth & Development Corporation   | 
   BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S   PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES



        December 2, 2008
Members Present:  Leighton Price, Christine Pratt, Patrice Hatcher, Charlie Bletzer.
Absent:  Alan Zanotti 
Note:  Mr. Hallisey is running late.
___________________________________________________________________________________

5:04 p.m.
Call to order and Public Comment
The Board discusses the recent accident involving Linda, who was hit by a car while on duty.  Proper authorities were notified and numerous reports were filed for this event.  Ms. Pratt asked Mr. Ruggerio to order reflective, lighter colored vests for Park Plymouth employees to wear during the winter months.  The Board wishes Linda a speedy recovery.
5:05 p.m.
Adjournment of the Public Meeting to go into Executive Session under the provisions of MGL, ch. 39, 23A-24  Note: the board will be discussing personnel and staffing and will be returning to public session at the conclusion of the Executive Session.


Roll Call Vote –


Ms. Hatcher 
—Yes


Mr. Bletzer
— Yes


Mr. Price
—Yes


Ms. Pratt
—Yes
5:48 p.m.
Return to Public Session

Bills –


Clippership Insurance Inv #201


Renewal on Dishonestly Bond






$170.10


Ms. Hatcher motions to pay the bill and Mr. Bletzer seconds



Passed |4-0-0
5:50 p.m. 
Mr. Hallisey arrives

5:50 p.m.
Return to topic –

Ms. Pratt updates the Board on the CD renewal.  South Shore Savings is due to bring in some signature cards.  2.5 APR may still be effective for the three months, six months is 2.77 APR.  She wants to redeposit back into South Shore Savings and defers to the Board.  She also notifies them another CD is coming due in January.

Ms. Hatcher motions to put the CD into a three month account and roll it over when it is 
due; when the other CD becomes due in January, to roll that over, unless she finds a rate 
that is one percent higher.  Mr. Hallisey seconds  




Passed | 5-0-0

Approved | PGDC PUBLIC MEETING | December 2, 2008 | K. McDonough
5:55 p.m.
Park Plymouth Operations –
Permits –
Mr. Price has drafted the text for the permit insert to be mailed out by the Town in December.  There are a lot of logistical factors to weigh in and the language needs to be considered carefully.  The Board considers cutting all permit prices in half from December 1 through March 31, not just the residential permits.  The Board considers when to begin prorating permits.  Mr. Price will come back to the Board with a prorating proposal at a later date.   Even though there is a free parking program this winter, the Board will not consider any requests for rebates on the 2008 permits.   
Ms. McDonough points out that NE Graphics made an error in their original quote and cannot print a double sided color insert for the original estimate of $1,000.00.  Mr. Maccaferri also wants materials shipped to his vendor in Worcester for insertion.  Printing deadline has been set for December 10 so NE Graphics can make sure the materials reach Worcester in time.
Ms. Hatcher motions to move ahead with the double sided print for the insert, with a cost 

not to exceed amount set at $2,000.00, including delivery, and for Mr. Price to authorize 
the final proof with Kim McDonough; seconded by Ms. Pratt.



Passed | 5-0-0
Ms. Pratt motions to reduce all permits by half for Dec 31 through March 31, as 
an incentive to the community to buy permits and Ms. Hatcher seconds;


Passed | 5-0-0
Website –
Mr. Price has modified information on the Park Plymouth website to coordinate with recent changes in promotions and parking areas in the Park Plymouth footprint.  



The wickedlocal banner ad for the free parking promotion is up and running on their website.

Mr. Price might have a software solution for the on-line payment, which works with PayPal.  There are still some issues related to credit card processing that the Board needs to clarify.  In the meantime, the website will state that online payments will be accepted soon. 


Side topic –

Ms. Pratt shares that the BOS approved the community reinvestment of $5,000.00 for the Thanksgiving Parade.  Both she and Mr. Price signed the check.
Ms. Pratt was asked to put together a list of where bike racks will be placed in the Town.  She was asked to get letters of endorsement from the Downtown Steering Committee and the North Plymouth Steering Committee, instead of approaching individual businesses. 

6:30 p.m.
1820 Courthouse Discussion –

Members of the Community Preservation Committee and Troy Clarkson plus some members of the Community Preservation Committee took a walk through of the Courthouse to see what kind of condition the building is in.  Mr. Kusmin took part to lend his opinion on the building because of his involvement with acquisition of the Community Art Center.  He shared that the building appears to be in better shape than the Art Center was.  General thought was the building could be renovated in stages, with tenants occupying some areas while others are under construction.  
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6:34 p.m. 
Ms. Hatcher excuses herself from the meeting.

6:46 p.m.
Branding –



Mr. Price wants to establish a name for the PGDC website and develop a logo.  Ms. McDonough has an appointment with the Plymouth South Marketing Department tomorrow to give an overview of the program and discuss branding.

Side Topic –
Ms. Pratt shares that October and November financials are tardy because she is trying to establish a schedule for yearend reporting.  She is due to meet with the auditor and is preparing information that will allow them to begin the 2008 audit.  She is still holding back a bill of $1,750.00 for 2006/2007 until the Auditor provides the report for 2006.  The bookkeeper is preparing an estimate of what it will costs to put together a protocol for system receipts that reconcile to the monthly equipment print outs.  Certified financials will not happen unless everything is compared to the receipts.
6:50 p.m.
Mr. Bletzer motions to adjourn and Mr. Hallisey seconds



Passed | 4-0-0 

Next meeting will be held December 9, 2008 at Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted by PGDC Secretary Mr. William Hallisey –
Signed: ___________________________________________________ Date: _________________________


William Hallisey
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